
  

Brethren, 
  
 I started to write this by saying we’ve lost some great Masonic Brothers over 
the past months.  That’s not entirely true, of course.  We don’t lose someone unless we 
forget them.  But they’re no longer in Lodge and we miss them.  It’s as James Joyce 
wrote in Finnegans Wake: “They lived and laughed and loved and left.” 
 
 Freemasonry may be a singular group that still reveres the wisdom of age 
and the life transitions we go through to gain it.  I’ve jokingly remarked that the Lodge 
is attractive to a Mason of certain years because it’s one place where people might actually listen to him.  
With that access, however, comes responsibility.  We’ve all been in meetings where the talk is dominated 
by how it used to be (better) and how it is now (worse).  It might be true to some extent, but too much of 
that kind of talk discourages the younger Brothers.  Likewise, I’ve known younger Brothers who dismiss 
anything that senior Brothers say. 
 
 I firmly believe that the mixture of generations of Brothers in Masonry is a remarkable strength 
needing constant support, especially in how we communicate with each other.  There presently are four 
generations of men of Masonic years: Traditionalists (born 1945 and before), Boomers (1946-1964), 
Generation X (1965-1980), and Millennials (born after 1980).  {Note: These dates and the comments that 
follow are broad generalizations and subject to exceptions.] 
 
 The behaviors of the generations were influenced by the events of their formative years and I 
hold to a theory that a most significant event was what kind of electronic entertainment they grew up 
with.  For example, Traditionalists grew up with the radio and are more slower-paced and formal in their 
communication.  Boomers grew up with television and are faster-paced and less formal.  Generation X 
grew up with video games and are focused and more reserved.  The Millennials grew up with the Internet 
and are multi-taskers and less reserved.  I could go on, but there is danger in taking this too far and you 
get the picture: different generations have different communication channels. 
 
 If we want to have a healthy inter-generational atmosphere in Lodge we need to take care how 
we communicate with each other.  Senior Brothers should try and remember that everything they say may 
not be interesting to the younger Brothers.  Avoid being “interesting” and try being “interested” by ask-
ing younger Brothers their opinions (they’re smart or they wouldn’t have joined in the first place).  And 
younger Brothers should acknowledge that they’re in close proximity to some great and wise men and be 
receptive to their sage advice.  Speak to each other’s communication channels: more formal for Tradi-
tionalists, less formal for Boomers, more specific for Generation X, and more lively for the Millennials. 
 
 As Masons we pass ritual wisdom from one generation to the next.  Let’s also pass and receive 
life wisdom as well.  Let’s spend our time with each other being useful and memorable.  For in the end of 
days, all we have is our good name and those who love and remember us. 
 
   

Respectfully and fraternally, 

David Easton Potts 
David Easton Potts 

Worshipful Master 2015 
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LODGE OFFICERS 

 

 Worshipful Master: 
  David Easton Potts 
  703.850.3061 
  depotts@verizon.net 

 Senior Warden: 
  Robert Morgan Worley, II 
  703.532.2228 
  usafa78grad@gmail.com 

 Junior Warden: 
  Frederick August Albert, III “Rick” 
  writericks02@gmail.com  

 Treasurer: 
  Donald Ellis Strehle, PDDGM 
  703.524.3915 

 Secretary: 
 John Weldon Frank, PM 
 703-212-8374 
 johnfrank8@verizon.net 

 Senior Deacon: 
 Dean Frederick Jones 
 703.888.9659 

     jonesdeanf@yahoo.com 

 Junior Deacon: 
 Michael Joseph Zabrowski 
 703.525.2527 
 mzabrowski@comcast.com 

 Chaplain: 
 Michael Barton Jeffress 
 703.220.7613 
 mjeffress@cox.net 

 Senior Steward: 
 Jesus Robert Ortiz 
 703.395.0755 
 rortiz@jbg.com 

 Junior Steward: 
 Richard Garrett Holm 
 202.819.0740 
 richardholm1@hotmail.com  

 Marshal: 
 Jeffrey James Ameen 

     330.881.5333 
   Jeff_ameen@hotmail.com 

 Tiler: 
 Robert Browning Rench Jr., PM 
 703-536-6634 

 Musician: 
 William Stephen Barker 
 703.892.6522 
 theknight@hotmail.com 

 Musician Emeritus: 
 Rev. F. Reed Brown 

 District Instructor of Work  
 Carl Edward Weaver 
 703.338.0267 
 carl@carlweaver.com 

 
 
 

LIVING PAST MASTERS 
 

Jackson G. Garrett, Jr. 1973 

Jerry S. Collins 1980 

William G. Sizemore 1986 

Harry A. Walch 1991 

F. Reed Brown 1993 

W. Ray Wiseman, Jr 1994 

David R. Schultz  1996 

Gary L. Hennig 1997 

John W. Frank 1998 

Philippe Lamery 1999 

Donald E. Strehle 2001 

Richard E. Robinson 2002-2006 

Travis S. Hilliard 2003-2005 

John R. Stone 2004 

Carl Lester Garris, III 2007 

John Patrick Clair 2008-2009 

James Franklin Norris 2010 

Carl Edward Weaver 2011 

Justin Michael Strait 2012 

Scott C Aughenbaugh     2013 

Marc Allen Hone            2014 

David Easton Potts 

Worshipful Master 



 

Honorary 

Members 

 

George H. Chapin, PGM 

David B. Sentelle 

James Dean Cole, PGM 
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LIFE MEMBERS 
IN PERPETUITY  

 
  James H. Banton*  
  Marvin O. Benjamin, II  
  Robert N. Bowers*   
  Rev. F. Reed Brown, PM  
   Scott C. Buchanan 
  Ollie H. Chaplin, PDDGM 
  John P. Clair, PM     
  Charles G. DeMoss 
  Adam J. Derickson     
  John G. Dudley Jr., PM*   
  Lauris M. Eek III, PDDGM   
  Jorge I. Franchi 
  John W. Frank, PM  
   Irvin B. Gilcrease 
  John K. Gott*     
  Philip Edwin Graves, PDDGM 
  Gary L Hennig, PM 
  Travis S. Hilliard, PM 
  Marc A Hone, PM 
  Stephen A. Hone 
  Alexander F. Huber 
  William R Humphries 
  Edward B Jones 
  Lyman S. Kisseleff* 
  Herbert M. Koehne Jr., PDDGM * 
  Joseph P. Landry 
  Sean B. Lawson 
  Arthur J. Leavenworth, PDDGM * 
  Alva R. Matlack 
  J. Melvin Miller* 
  James F. Norris, PM 
  Youssouf Ouedraogo 
  John K. Perkins* 
  Richard E. Petit* 
  James M. Pollard, PDDGM* 
  James M. Pollard III 
  Manley Pollard, PM* 
  David E. Potts, WM 
  Philip Nieman Rhodes, DDGM 
  Richard E. Robinson, PM 
  James D. Rudd 
  David R. Schultz, PM 
  Bryan W. Spoon 
  Erskine Stewart, PM* 
  Court A. Stone  
  Justin M. Strait 
  Donald E. Strehle, PDDGM 

  Paul D. Sunal 

  Andrew E. Vellenga   

  Carl E. Weaver, PDDGM 

  Edward Eric C. Wilkinson, Jr.  
  Walter R. Wiseman Jr., PM 
  Robert M. Worley, II 
  Creighton E. Worley 
  Fred E. Yohey* 
  Michael Joseph Zabrowski  

 

      MASONIC BIRHDAYS for May  
 

   Frederick A. Albert, III 05/24/2011 
   Jerrit K. Askvig  05/23/2007 
   Jose R. Beitia  05/17/2008 
   Humberto J. Blanco 05/24/2011 
   Howard E. Clark  05/24/1956 
   Dennis G. Dipp  05/31/2007 
   Gregory S. Floyd  05/06/2009 
   William T. Guise  05/18/1950 
   Joseph P. Landry  05/24/2011 
   Ryan D. Pulice  05/23/2007 
   William J. Stavrakos 05/02/2007 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We celebrated the Cherrydale Hardware Store, which has been a tenant for fifty years and 
won the 2014 best traditional hardware store in Arlington. General Manager Mike Egbert 

gave a talk about wall anchors, picture hanging, fixing a toilet and Irene Vega talked about 
planting grass seed, fertilizing and general lawn care. Stated Communication April 02, 2015 

 
 
 

His Spirit to God  
His Memory in our Hearts  

 
Right Worshipful Cameron Bruce Palmer 

Born: 07/02/1924 

Initiated: 03/15/1972 

Passed: 06/15/1972 

Raised: 07/06/1972 

Worshipful Master of Sharon Lodge 1978 

Honorary Member of Cherrydale 03/04/2004 

District Deputy Grand Master of 54th Masonic District 1996 

District Instructor of Work for the 54th Masonic District 2001 to 2012 

Died: 03/31/2015 
 
 
 



 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
May 
4 -  EA Degree at Cherrydale at 7:00 p.m. 
7 - Senior Warden’s Night 
9 - Grand Master’s Official Visit at Alexandria Valley Scottish Rite 
16 - William Hiram Woods School at AW 22 Lodge Room 
21 - Cherrydale Dodgers Night: Open Program 
27 - DIW School at Columbia 
 
June 
4 - Military Appreciation Night: Open Program 
6 - District 54 Blood Drive at ACGL with Cherrydale Canteen 
18 - Feast of St. John the Baptist: Open Program 
24 - DIW School at Columbia 
 
July 
2 - Dark 
16 - Hawaiian Shirt Night: Open Program 
29 - DIW School at Columbia 
 
August 
1 - District 54 Blood Drive at Sharon with Concord Canteen / DEO Officer Training 
6 - Dark 
15 - District Picnic at ACG 
20 - Ice Cream Social Night: Open Program 
26 - DIW School at Columbia 
29 - One Day Conferral at Scottish Rite Temple 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Right Worshipful John Warren Bullach, Jr. -District Education Officer- for the 54th Masonic District made his official visit to  
Cherrydale Lodge and gave a very informative presentation on Origins of Masonic Ritual. Stated Communication April 16, 2015. 
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John W. Frank, Secretary 

3800 Fort Worth Ave 

Alexandria, VA 22304 

 

Our Stated Monthly 
meetings are on the 

1st and 3rd Thursdays 

of each month at 
7:30 PM 

(3rd Thursday only in 
July and August and 1st 

Thursday only in December) 

 

 

Ask One to be One 

 

3805 Lee Highway 

Arlington, VA  22207 

(703) 524-4664 

 

 

Web Sites: 
 

www.cherrydalelodge.org 

www.GrandLodgeOfVirginia.org 

www.vamasonicdistrict54.org 
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WEõRE ON THE WEB AT 
WWW.CHERRYDALELODGE.ORG 

 
CHERRYDALE LODGE  # 42  
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Special Announcement 

 

June 06, 2015 
District Blood Drive at  
Arlington Centennial-
Glebe Lodge.  

Cherrydale Lodge has 
the canteen. 

 
 
 

Please make sure you 
have paid your 2015 
dues. If you cannot 
pay your dues, please 
contact the Secretary 
so we can assist you 
with this problem. FAITH 

HOPE 

CHARITY 


